

THE EMPLOYERS'Edge BULLETIN

SAFETY BLITZ TARGETS CONSTRUCTION SITES

As part of the McGuinty Government's commitment to eliminating workplace injuries and as part of its initiative on Safe at Work Ontario, a safety blitz is to commence on construction sites in March 2009.

During this blitz inspectors will focus on conditions that could result in workers being struck, trapped or crushed by moving equipment or improperly secured building materials.

Inspectors will take a "zero tolerance" approach to contraventions of the Occupational Health and Safety Act and its regulations.

In particular, Inspectors will focus on:

- The quality of equipment operators' training and supervision
- Adherence to equipment manufacturers' operating instructions
- The presence and use of roll-over protection
- The adequacy of equipment maintenance
- Proximity to overhead power lines
- The adequacy of excavation shoring
- Worker exposure to carbon monoxide
- Procedures for handling materials safely, and
- The protection of workers from being struck by construction equipment or road traffic.

Inspectors will note contraventions and discuss with the workplace parties any issues they may have with the work or work procedures.

Crawford Chondon & Partners LLP will continue to keep you updated on any further Ministry of Labour initiatives, or blitzes in the area of Occupational Health and Safety.

Suite 430, 2 County Court Blvd. Brampton, ON L6W 3W8 Tel: 905-874-9343

Fax: 905-874-1384

info@ccpartners.ca www.ccpartners.ca

Please Note: This bulletin is prepared as an informational service for our clients and other interested parties. It is not intended to constitute legal advice, a complete statement of the law or opinion on any subject. Although we endeavour to ensure the accuracy of the content, no one should act upon the information provided without a thorough examination of the law after the facts of a specific situation are fully considered.

Copyright © 2008 Crawford Chondon & Partners LLP